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Esperanza Latino Community Services Network

Wednesday, November 2, 2011 – 1:00 PM
Rock Island Field Office
	Chris Conklin, Moline Library
	Lupe Cruz, DHS

	Felipe Villagomez, Hispanic Chamber
	April Peska, ECC/AOK

	Gustavo Jiménez, YSB RI Co.
	Franki Cunningham, RI Co Health

	Becky Clark, Goys & Girls Club
	Chris Cervantes, RI County

	Elizabeth Torres, RI Co. Health
	Watyne Evans, DCFS Resource/LANs

	Héctor Vázquez, DCFS
	David Umphrey, Epilepsy Foundation

	Keith Stille, DCFS Foster Care Licensing
	Larry Chasey, DCFS Deputy

	Rodko, World Relief
	Marsha Jones, DCFS

	Michael Woods, CASA GTO
	Paula Hernández, Community Health Care

	George Barajas, Old Mexico Restaurant
	


I. Welcome – Héctor Vázquez opened the meeting by introducing himself & the co-chair Lupita “Lupe” Cruz. Héctor acknowledged 1st time guest, Felipe Villagomez, from the Hispanic Chamber of Commerce stating a guest today but after this “family!”  Hector was pleased to recognize Deputy Director Chasey as he attended the very 1st start up meeting for this group in 2008.  Héctor thanked him for his support and assisting in the concept of the network acknowledging his vision provided a great advantage to move forward with the work of the committee.  Esperanza doors are open.  
II. Introductions & Acknowledgements – (See attendance above)
III. Review of Minutes – October minutes approved.    
IV. Agency/Organization News, Events & Updates
a. Epilepsy Foundation – David:  November is National Awareness month.  On Monday, November 14th hosting a fundraiser at Buffalo Wild Wings in Moline from 5: PM – 10: PM and Buffalo Wild Wings in Davenport all day to receive 10% of all pre-taxed purchases.  November 19th, a Zumba dance will be held in Port Byron as a fundraiser as well. There will be 3 or 4 instructors that Saturday night.

b. RI Co. Health – Franki:  Flu vaccines are available $35 or with a medical card. Walk-ins are invited.  On a sad note, the Medical screen Program will no longer be in operation after November 30, 2011. $150,000 is needed.

c. Boys & Girls Club – Becky:  The sum of $575,000 is needed for the teen center formally the Skills Building Center.  Challenge Grant is available but additional monies are needed.
d. Public Aid – Lupe:  Public Aid has lost 1 Spanish speaking worker and 3 more will leave in December.  Caseloads are over 1,000 per worker now.  Medical cards will still be distributed late and postage remains slow.  It will definitely take 30 days for food stamps and 45 days for application approval.  Staff will not be able to see clients at all on Wednesdays other than clients dropping off documents.  Availability is Monday/Tuesday and Thursday/Friday with interviews between 8: am and 11: am.  Caseworkers available from 1: pm on.
V. CASA Guanajuato QC & Family Advocacy Center – Mike: 
a. Day of the Dead/Alters started last Friday and is a very successful event.  This Friday, November 4th is the free event “Cocktails with Catrina” kind of the farewell to Catrina, showcase and view the exhibits.  This event is to socialize and network with friends of the QC Mexican American heritage @ Putnam from 5: PM until 7: PM – cocktails may be purchased & spontaneous dancing welcomed.  The flyer has previously been sent to the network and will be resent.  
b. December 9th CASA is hosting “college night” for parents with older youth to encourage & motivate them to pursue going to college.  It will all be presented in Spanish.  The speaker will focus on presenting information so that families understand the FAFSA, how to apply for 4-year private college, provide information about dormitory living, etc.  The network is invited to support this event with informational booths.  Child care will be provided if needed.  

c. December 16th CASA is hosting the “Posada” held in RI at the new Sterns Center formerly the Hyman Building.  Friday night is the kick off.  Casa is partnering with LULAC from Davenport, IA.  There will be piñatas and live Mariachi music. A speaker will be presenting the meaning of the Posadas & Piñatas, i.e., history and content, etc.  Support can be in the form of getting the word out, being present and/or monetary (even though not required).  It will start at 5:30 pm with 6: pm piñatas.  Tamales, Ponches, Aguinaldos, and festival type activities are planned.  More detailed information to follow.    
d. Referrals for the 0-3 Parent/Child Program.  There is one class on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday – contact CASA.  Even though the program began in September, enrollment is continuous.  Transportation and a free meal are provided.  This program gives parents the opportunity to engage and learn with their children.  One night is located downtown Rock Island @ YMCA – 5:30 pm until 8:30 pm and the other two nights at CASA–M/T from 9:am-12:Noon & M/W 5:pm - 8:pm.  

e. New Americas Initiative assisting with citizenship and immigration needs.  Please make referrals daily to work with the attorneys.  BIA accredited staff can get the process moving.  CASA services are free and can help Legal Permanent Residents (LPR) with securing waivers and filling out the paperwork, however, there may be Federal Government costs associated with securing citizenship.  Call for appointment.  CASA is considering Saturday hours.  This event is free and Hector emphasized it is not just for the Spanish speaking families but for immigrants from every part of the world because there is a large refugee community that could benefit from this information and service who are attending citizenship & ESL classes.  (Partnering with World Relief).  

f. Family Advocacy Program needs help getting the word out and making referrals.  Advocates there to help with any challenges.  The Jr. Pioneers program who now wants to be known as Hola Que Tal (Hola What’s Up) (with the youth specifically wanting to use the word Hola) is every Friday night until 8’ish.  The event is a chance for families to come together to help youth stay off the streets.
g. Si Podedmos (Yes We Can) activities are going simultaneously the same night operating on a grant from Alcoa Advantage Workforce Development initiative.  This is not to create businesses per se but rather educate people to work in businesses.  The idea of a community kitchen – CASA is installing a certified kitchen specifically set up so enchiladas can be made and sold to a larger population.  CASA will help with the sanitation license and meet state guidelines.  In addition, kitchen work can help pay off time with labor working in the store.  Cooking classes are planned for subsidizing and various cooks from all ethnicity will be invited to teach the classes.  

h. Store front Sock Monkey Workforce is another idea for workforce coop.  Si Podemos Luggage of Love Socks will be sold maintaining fundraising for the Si Podemos Club.  This entails not only learning to make sock monkeys but learning how to run a business, i.e., store inventory, establishing non profit number, creating a board of directors, bookkeeping, taxes and payroll, etc. getting the skills to go out and start a business.  This coop will be operational by mid-January.
i. Announcement – George Barajas board member of QC Interfaith encouraged the network to join the QC Interfaith Group and others to attend the film special “The Abused” at the Regalsky Center, St. Ambrose College at the Ripley & Lombard entrance @ 6:30 pm.  There will be a panel discussion on immigration and the impact of raids following the showing.
VI. Workgroup Report

a. Bilingual – Héctor:  This committee is at a standstill – no report.
b. Foster Care Recruitment: Keith Stille, Licensing, reported there are four bilingual Spanish speaking couples in or near Kewanee registered for PRIDE pre-licensing training starting November 8th.  Training will actually be held in Kewanee.

c. Resource Fairs/Seminars:  Mike reported John Deere School is interesting in hosting an event at the school.  More detailed information to follow.  
VII. Other Business/Announcements:
a. From the Barrio to the Classroom:  Héctor elaborated on an email sent introducing Robert Renteria and his agreement to visit the QC community.  This program is located in the Chicago area and he is giving away the curriculum from Barrio to the Classroom about gang violence, alcohol addiction, etc. and meant to reach youth with that lifestyle or those at risk.  He has created a faith-based curriculum in both English & now Spanish in the format of comic books for elementary level & adults & regular books, CD’s for the blind, etc.  Mr. Renteria will present for Esperanza November 16th @ the DCFS office during the lunch hours 12 noon until 1 p.m. with no charge.  Everyone is invited to attend and encouraged to bring lunch to listen to his presentation.  He has been able to get this curriculum implemented in the Chicago area high schools and is giving it away as gifts to the schools.  The comic style is also enjoyed in the prisons.  The “YouthFuture.com” website speaks to his program. The Foundation’s website is the following: www.fromthebarrio.com. You may also Google Robert Renteria for more information. Héctor will email final coordination.   
b. George Barajas board member of QC Interfaith is hosting their annual “free” breakfast fundraiser at St. Ambrose on November 10th from 7:30 AM until 8:30 AM.  The agenda items are all the proposals for the 2012 year.  Even though it is a free breakfast, donations are welcome.  

c. George Barajas – QC Interfaith is donating T-shirts to the Esperanza Network to do fundraisers.  These t-shirts honor the Hispanic descent.  

d. Announcement:  
i. Héctor announced the publication/news letter “Noticias”; Fall Edition 2011 of the Latino Advisory Committee. It has an article featuring CASA GTO and the Latino Advisory Committee’s visit to the QC area.  Héctor encouraged the Network to take copies to share with co workers.  
ii. Héctor announced the Latino Guides can also be taken and shared with staff back in offices.  This guide was requested in both English & Spanish. 

iii. Héctor announced the Judicial System for Minors: A Manual for Families in Illinois and suggests network members place a copy in their lobbies.  
VIII. Next Meeting: Wednesday, December 7, 2011 @ 1: PM – Rock Island Field Office
Humbly submitted
Marsha Jones, 11/02/11
